
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 18th July 2018
Present: Cllr Louise Baragwanath, Chair (LB)

                Cllr Jeremy James, Vice-chair (JJ)

   Cllr  James Hosegood (JH)

   BCllr Sally Bragg (SB)

   Mr Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO  (MN)

   Ms Samantha Hayward, prospective councillor (SH)

470   To Receive Apologies for Absence  -  BCllr Andrew Bearne and Cllr Derek Holland sent their apologies
471    To Receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered – none disclosed
472    Public Participation –  Janet Dew, a parishioner and an organiser for the bell ringers at our local church, St Peters, was present to update us about plans to commemorate the 100th anniversary of Armistice Day.  She and other volunteers from the parish have signed up to a national scheme and are coordinating an event at St Peters in the afternoon, for people of all religions and none, at which tributes will be paid to the local men who fought and died for their country.  Each of these will be honoured with a display in a church window, and there will be music and readings, as well as tea and cakes, with the aim of providing an informal setting for reflection on their sacrifice.  There will be no charge for admission, but there will be a box for donations to “Help for heroes” 
The Parish Councillors were united in their support of this event, and JJ suggested a screening of a suitable film e.g. “Oh, what a lovely war!” in the Village Hall as a complementary activity on the day.
Janet Dew left the meeting at this point.
473   Minutes – the minutes of the last meeting of the Council held on 13th May 2018 were approved and signed off
474    Progress Reports for information – Emma Hawkins has responded to the Council's deliberations  about her request for more inclusive play equipment to be installed at the Recreation Ground.  Following on from this CLPC wish to carry out further investigations and seek professional advice.  Morral Play Services will be requested to assess disabled access during their annual inspection of the play area in August.  Also, one of the companies who supplied us with a quote for the installation of an inclusive roundabout will be contacted with a view to them visiting the site and advising us on whether there is sufficient available space to safely accommodate it.
475    Correspondence for Information - the attached appendix of items which have been circulated or were available at the meeting was noted
476    To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment

a) Outgoing payments:
	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	Deposit for noticeboard sign
	£74.40
	Yes

	Eon maintenance 
	£99.07
	Yes

	Rugby Pest Control
	£100
	Yes

	Eon electricity
	£378.88
	Yes


         All payments were signed off by the Council
477    Planning – no new planning applications have been received
478    Phonebox conversion and new noticeboard update – work on the phonebox conversion is continuing and JJ has cut most of the wood that will form the internal display units to size.  He will consult DH about painting the wood.  Good progress is also being made on the new noticeboard for the Village Green, garnering the necessary permissions and finalising the designs of the map and guide to local features. 
479    Trees on the recreation ground and the village green –  councillors inspected the trees and the Recreation Ground before the meeting.  The ash tree overhanging the play area needs cutting back, which JH and DH will follow up.  A tree surgeon is to be consulted about other trees in the  Recreation Ground.  A broken branch on one of the trees on the Village Green, and the overgrowth of another whose lower branches almost touch the ground and whose upper branches are encroaching on the power lines are to be reported to WCC.
480   Recreation ground/playing field sign –  the Village Fete Committee has not awarded CLPC any funds to help pay for a new sign, and, in light of this, the application to the WCC Councillor's Fund will be revised.
481   Policies review –  the Financial Policies document has been revised.  The Data Protection and Complaints Policies will be updated before the September meeting.
482  Community items/Village Maintenance
 There have been more reports of increased levels of dog mess around the village, including on people's front lawns.  A notice about this will be placed in the next Village Newsletter.  One possible remedy is using coloured chalk to highlight the mess and writing a message next it asking the perpetrator to be more considerate in future, which can shame people into being more repsonsible dog owners.  The Council has some coloured chalk that can be supplied for this purpose.
The climbing frame in the Recreation Ground is missing some nuts, which Councillors should be able to rectify.
Bonfires are proving to be an irritation to some parishioners.  Councillors will post a notice about this in the next Newsletter, asking people to be more considerate as bonfire smoke can aggravate breathing problems in the children and the elderly, and inform them in advance  when a bonfire is planned.
The troughs in the village procured by CLPC are starting to come apart in places.  JJ will endeavour to fix these over the summer.  
483   Councillors' reports and Items for Future Agendas –  having now witnessed a full Parish Council meeting, SH still wishes to become a Councillor.  The induction and necessary paperwork will be completed at the next meeting, and WALC will be contacted to update them about this.  
 
484   Date of Next Meeting -  12th September 2018 was confirmed as the date of the next meeting
Signed: …..............................................    Name (print): …...................................................................
Date: …........................................
